Approximately 75 people attended the tenth annual meeting of the Retrosheet Board of Directors on July 12, 2003. The meeting was held at the Marriott Hotel in Denver. Four of the five Board members were present with Vice President Sherri Nichols unable to attend.
Due to a quirk in the wording of the by-laws, President Dave Smith’s term of office expired on June 30 and therefore he was not a member of the board when the meeting started. Due to that problem and the absence of the Vice President, Secretary David Vincent chaired the meeting at the start. There was some laughter as the business meeting started with Smith in the audience.

The first order of business was the approval of last year’s minutes. Then an election was held for President: Dave Smith was unanimously approved to continue in that post. Since his term started July 1, Smith then took over as chair of the meeting.
Three amendments to the by-laws were approved. The most important was a change to the term of office section. Now a new Board member takes office at the completion of the annual meeting to prevent problems such as we had this year.
The Treasurer’s report showed that income from cash donations exceeded the expenses of the organization. The primary expense is the computer used to host the web site and the connection to the Internet. Most of that expense is paid for by the members of the Board and the web master.  The treasury is in good shape at the moment.

The Secretary’s report included notice of the one vote taken since that last meeting. The Board voted money to pay for work done to upgrade the server. The person who did the work charged $260.00 for his labor but donated the same amount to Retrosheet at the same time. The hardware cost was $586.97.

The President’s report covered the state of the organization. He discussed recent publicity for Retrosheet in various media. Donations for the year were a record high. There were many enhancements to our website during the last year, including many new years of data, game scores for the 19th century, starting pitchers for all games back to 1901, transaction data, post-season and All-Star game play-by-play and a format change to the organization of the site. 
The President continued by talking about the help that Retrosheet needs in the future. Data proofing is going well. We are looking for volunteers to help microfilm newspaper game accounts and box scores. Two other data collections that we are trying to complete are complete line scores for every game and league schedules as published to go with our game results.

We will be purchasing a new set of microfilm that will contain each player’s daily statistical sheet. We have a copy that is of poor quality and the Hall of Fame is currently completing a newly photographed copy from the original sheets. The cost of this new microfilm will have to be covered by donations.

A ten-year look back at the history of the organization was presented. It included facts about the contents of our vault in 1994 and many photos of the meetings.
The Vault, October 1994

· About 50% of games played (1901-83)

· Total computerized games: 9,607

· Completed seasons: None
The Vault: June 2003

· About 63% of games played (1901-83)

· Total computerized games: 68,485


[at least 1 game for every year since 1901]

· Completed seasons: 19

Many research presentations at the SABR convention used Retrosheet data. Among those presenting were Poster presentation winner John Jarvis, Mark Pankin, Dave Smith, Clem Comly, Cyril Morong & Tom Tippett.

In other news from Denver, Rob Neyer participated in a panel discussion with Bill James. Neyer’s opening remarks cited a few people who he admired, including Clem Comly and “my all-time hero, Dave Smith.”

Next year’s Board meeting will take place in Cincinnati. See you there!

Submitted by David Vincent, Secretary

